
 

Primrose Hill Primary School  
 

Weekly Newsle�er 

Friday 22nd May 
Issue No. 18 

(14-15) 

News This Week   Where have the last five weeks gone?!   We are 

already due a well-earned half term holiday.   We have lots planned for the remainder of the 
academic year and we are already thinking about September, classes, teachers, developments 
and ideas.   More will be revealed after the holidays when some of our arrangements have been 
confirmed.   I am planning a parent coffee session on Tuesday, 9th June at 2.45 p.m. with the 
discussion focus—’School Lunches’.   I am sure that will be a motivating topic for lots of you, so 
your attendance is requested for coffee and cakes with me.   Thank you for making my first half 
term so welcoming.   I wish you a very restful half term holiday and will see you fresh and 
relaxed on Monday, 1st June.   Robin 

Date Reminder— HALF TERM WEEK! 
Monday, 25th May—Friday, 29th May 2015 

Robin’s Big Well Done 
CeHificates 

I have given out quite a few Big Well Done 

Certificates already.   These are for children 

who have impressed me with their amazing work, 

fantastic learning or general wonderfulness.   For 

example, one of the lunchtime staff dropped a stack of 

trays in the dining room and Vivian, Sean and Alonso 

leaped out of their seats, unprompted, and helped pick 

them up.   It is this great attitude, politeness and all 

round good manners which makes Primrose Hill the 

special place it is.   Well done, guys.   I’m looking to 

give out a few more! 
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5M  
KHADAR 

JACK 

 

1K  
HELENA 

 

2P  
LEAH 

 

4M  
MALIK,  ZAYAN 

 

5MD  
WAGMA 

EDWARD  FARHANA  

 

1L  
ADORA 

 

3M  
ANCELLE 

 

4T  
ABDUL 

 

6J  
RAFI 

HASSAN ARJAN   

 

2L 
SKYE 

 

3P  
THE 

WHOLECLASS! 

 

5A  
SAMI 

 

6S  
ZAARA 

  IMAN  
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‘Playground 

gates open 

at 8:45 and 

close 8:55 

a.m. 

@PrimroseHillRW 

  Book Fair       There will be a 
Book Fair in the top playground on 
Monday, 1st June— Friday, 5th 
June with a very special visitor!!!  

Volunteers 

needed for 

Summer Fair, 

please.  See 

Tania 

School dinner 

money due on 

Monday in ad-

vance 



Fruit & Water in KS2 
 

Following Mireille's promotion, the children in 

KS2 have been brilliant at bringing fruit and 

water in each day.  Keep this up.   Having a 

healthy snack and a drink is 

proven to aid the learning 

process and keep the children's 

minds active and engaged.  

Maths Workshops 

A���th	��week��ur�M�th��C�-�rd	n�t�r��L�ur��S�	th�h����een��e�d	n���

M�th��w�rk�h�p��w	th�p�rent��	n��ch���.����he�e�h�ve��een�very�

�ucce��fu��w	th���t���f�p�rent��c��	n�����n��t��w�rk�w	th�the	r�ch	�dren.�

Laura wants to say a big thank you to all parents who attended 

the Maths Workshops in KS1 and KS2 this week. She said it was 

brilliant to see parents and their children learning through dice 

games together. Each child went home with dice to enjoy at home!   �

Attendance & 

Punctuality 

There has been real 
improvement in both 
attendance and punctuality this term 
right across the school.  This is very 
heartening for teachers who are keen to 
see children progressing with their 
learning.  Children who arrive late miss 
out on the beginning of lessons and 
might disturb their peers.   Let’s 

continue to see improvement  every day.  

The first half of the summer 
term attendance winners are 
5M with 98.56 and punctuality 
winners are 6J with 8 

latecomers.  Well done children 
in these classes - an example to 

all!  

Coming Up PE Diary Dates 
 

Tues 2nd June Y3 & Y4 Quad Athletics at Parliament Hill 

Thurs 4th June KS2 Camden Football League 

Fri 12th June Y5 & Y6 Outdoor Athletics 

Fri 19th June KS2 Cricket Tournament 

Thurs 25th June Reception & KS1 

Sports Afternoon 

 Fri 26th June KS2 Sports Day 

at Parliament Hill 

Thurs 2nd July London Mini Games 

at Crystal Palace 

Wed  8th July Nursery Sports 

Phonics workshop 
Robin & Kate led two sessions this week for parents in 

Y1 and some in Y2 regarding the Phonics Screening 

'heck which will take place a(er the holidays.   The 

children will be 'checked' against 40 real and nonsense 

words.   They always en,oy this kind of ac-vity and this 

will be a chance to celebrate all of Kate and Lauren's 

hard work over the past year.  If you have any 

0ues-ons about the check and were unable to a1end the mee-ng, 

please see Robin or Kate.  

 

Brookfield School Look at 
our Playgrounds 

Some children and their teachers came 
from Brookfield School to see our won-
derful playgrounds, especially the aero 
ball, as they have been given money to 
spend on their playground.  We had 
lunch together and the children had a 
wonderful day!  Thank you to the 
School Councillors and Friendship 
Squad for show-
ing them around. 

 

Our Governing Body 
The Governing Body has reconstituted which is a 

statuary requirement.  This means the Governing 

Body have re-formed and created some new         

committees.  We plan to put a Governing Body section 

on our website explaining about the developments 

across the school.    Our new committees are as fol-

lows:  

• Curriculum & Pupil Welfare 

• Finance & Premises 

• Staffing, Leadership and          

Performance 

  
 



School Lunches 
Robin has met with the catering company to discuss some of the    

issues with the menu,  particularly the inequality between what is 

served for meat eaters and vegetarians.   Sandra  also asked the children for 

some feedback which has been taken on board.   The new 

menu will be published on the website so you can see the 

changes. Watch this space … that’s good progress.  ☺   

Collecting children 
We thought it would be helpful to clarify collection arrangements for your children if you are UNABLE to collect 

for some reason.   We will only allow your child to go with a different adult if we have been informed about this.   

You can tell the class teacher in the morning or telephone the office and tell them “xx will be collecting my child” 

and they will inform the class teachers during the day.   This would need to be done in good time. 

 

 

What ’s coming up at Primrose Hill ? 
 

Your teachers will be sending information about their Year Groups 
dates and events and learning at the end t the first week but, in 
the meantime, here is a heads up about the coming weeks : 
 �

� Fri 5th June Y1 Trip to the A���t�ent���Re�ent’��P�rk 

 Wed 10th June New Reception Open Day 

 Thurs 11th June Y4 to British Museum 

 Fri 12th June 3pm Paul Beeton 'Google Classroom' Session for KS1 Parents & 

 Carers 

 Sat 13th June Primrose Hill Summer Fair 

 15th-19th June Phonics Screening Check Week 

 Wed 17th June Y2 trip to the seaside 

 18th - 20th June Robin to Camden Head Teacher's Conference 

 Fri 19th June 3pm Paul Beeton 'Google Classroom' Session for KS2 Parents 

 Wed 14th June 6J Trip to Pizza Express 

 Thurs 15th June Reception & KS1 Sports Afternoon 

 Wed 1st July Y6 Transition Day 

 Fri 3rd July Y4 Parents Picnic 

 Tues 7th July Y6 Performance at Haverstock School 

 Wed 8th July 6S Trip to Pizza Express 

 Thurs 9th July Y6 Trip to Chessington World of Adventures 

 Fri 10th July Annual Reports to Parents & Carers out 

 Tues 14th July Y6 Parliament Hill Lido Trip 

 Thurs 16th July Y6 Graduation�
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PRIMROSE HILL SCHOOL 

 
SUMMER FAIR 

 
           SATURDAY,  13th  JUNE 2015 

              12—4 p.m. 
 

Join in the fun t one t the best fairs in the  
area!   Organised by our Friends t Primrose 
Hill School , this is an event n� to be missed! 

 

This year we are promised super exciting Rides 
(with an aeroplane and chair-0-planes),  a 28� 
Mega Slide, a 67� Giant Assault Course, gladi-
ator duels, bungee runs, trampolines and a 
dumper truck with a difference! 

There will also be face painting, tombola, jar 
tombola, a ra§e and t course Primrose Hill’s 
G� Talent Show!     Parents are running a BBQ 
and there will also be International food, PLUS 
much more. 

As usual there will be the  amazing WRISTBAND, 
this costs £10.00 and includes unlimited turns on 
ALL rides, a burger and a bµtomless juice cup. The 
wristband is optional but is the most economical 
way to enjoy the day. All rides are ·herwise £2.00 
per turn .  

 

 


